NOTICE

EAST MONTPELIER SELECTBOARD VACANCY

Jon Jewett resigned from the East Montpelier Selectboard effective December 18, 2023. Jon has been a valued member of the East Montpelier Selectboard since 2020. Jon's contributions during his tenure are much appreciated. He will be missed on the Selectboard.

In accordance with 24 V.S.A § 961(a), the Selectboard of the Town of East Montpelier hereby gives notice of the vacancy created by Mr. Jewett's resignation and is seeking to fill the vacancy on the Selectboard through the remainder of the second year of a two-year term. The Selectboard regularly meets twice a month, generally every first and third Monday. Meetings are usually held starting at 6:30 p.m. in-person at the town office building with a remote attendance option offered via Zoom conference services. Board members receive a small annual stipend in November.

Candidates must be legally qualified voters in East Montpelier.

If you would like to be considered for this position or simply want more information, please contact or send a letter of interest to:

Gina Jenkins
East Montpelier Town Administrator
P.O. Box 157, East Montpelier, VT 05651
(802) 223-3313 x 204
manager@eastmontpeliervt.org

Pursuant to 24 V.S.A § 963, the Selectboard will consider the appointment of a qualified applicant at its January 22, 2024 meeting. Any appointment will end on March 5, 2024. The two-year Selectboard seat will be up for election on 2024 Town Meeting Day on March 5, 2024.